Lowell Rural Fire Protection District

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors – November 13, 2018

Call to Order - at 1900 by Director J. Prenevost
Roll Call –Director J. Walker, Director B. Burr, Director M. Ballenger, Director R. Ballenger, Director J. Prenevost, Chief Dragt, Recording Secretary Sam Dragt, Ben Silva, Don Bennett and John Meyers 
Additions to Agenda – None
Comments from the Floor – None
Comments from the Volunteer Association – None
Approval of October 9, 2018 Board of Directors Meeting – Director J. Walker made the motion to approve the minutes. Director B. Burr seconded. Motion Passed.
Correspondence – Holiday Dinner cooked by Larry And Coach Todd as Santa. Thursday night at 5:00 pm December 6th.
Unfinished Business – 
Station 2 – Friday we had 9 contractors show up to the mandatory pre-bid meeting. Chief Dragt shared the contractors that showed. One question was about what type of concrete pad we wanted. We informed the contractors that we needed structural concrete as we were parking fire trucks on it.
Another question was what type of windows we would like. Doors also what type do we want. Do we want electrical put in before concrete? Do we want insulation? What do we want done with any extra gravel? We currently have some side walks that are lower than the grade will be so we can break out the old stuff to lay new. Current Bid closes on December 11, 2018 at 4:00 pm. Vinyl Windows, Insulated doors, no electrical in the concrete.
Board Policies – Drug and Alcohol Policy read last meeting and Policy Format.

Director J. Walker made the motion to adopt Board Policy 1003 Drug and Alcohol Policy. Director R. Ballenger seconded. Motion Passed.
Director J. Walker made the motion to adopt Board Policy 2018 Board Policy Format. Director R. Ballenger Seconded. Motion Passed
Treasurers Report – Profit and Loss - Beth has broken out the interest in different line items so that we can see the interest vs. the income. Totals still come out to the same. We are on track right where we should be. December is when we pay our dispatch fees. We will be overbudget by about $750.00 because we had a much larger than anticipated increase and it came in after the budget was set. The Chiefs board is working on getting a better formula set up so that we can budget better in the future. Director J. Walker made a motion to pay the bills. Director M. Ballenger seconded. Motion passed.
New Business –
New Policy for Reading for Board Policy B-105 Purchasing. John Meyers is interested in a Board Position as Director R. Ballenger is looking to retire. John told the Board about himself.
Comments from the Floor –
None
Training Update – Lloyd has been out sick the last couple weeks. Academy finishes this weekend and a hazmat class in December. EMR finished with one person from Lowell that passed. Fire Officer 1 taught by the 3 Chiefs along the corridor. The volunteers that did not take the test or did not pass will retest in February.
Chiefs Update – 28 Calls for the month 18 Medical in Lowell 2 In Dexter, Fires 0, Brush Fires 2 in Pleasant Hill, MVA’s 2 in district 2 out of district, Misc. 2. Upcoming events Holiday Dinner December 6. In the past we have given gift cards. We are no longer able to purchase these on credit card. Director J. Prenevost suggested Amazon Gift cards. We are looking to get Coach Todd to be Santa for us. Community Dinner December 8 for approximately 250 people. Albertsons oven is no longer working. They are looking at another Albertsons that may be able to cook it for us. Director J. Prenevost suggested Talking to Billy Reed at Lowell School. 
Board Comments – Director R. Ballenger thanked the volunteers for assisting the food bank.
Next Meeting - December 11, 2018
Adjourned – 1940
